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Next Business Energy’s operating hours are consistent with a standard business model. The 
AER considers that most customers would not expect a retailer’s call centre to be open 
24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  
 
Next Business Energy can include business operating hours after Tier 2 information on a 
small customer bill. Business operating hours can be included in any covering email 
attaching an electronic bill and prominently on Next Business Energy’s website. 
 
It would also be open to Next Business Energy to have a pre-recorded answering machine 
message, explaining their operating hours and asking the customer to leave a message for a 
call back, in the event the customer phoned outside these hours. This may go some way to 
managing customer expectations, mitigating the risk of frustration or complaints.  
 
Should you wish to discuss any of the above, please contact Georgiana Copeland on 

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Justin Oliver 
Member 
Australian Energy Regulator 




